
tion I thereof all reference to parking meter zones on South Colum­
bia Street and by inserting in lieu thereof, the following: 

South Columbia Street 

Parallel - 2 hour parking on the East side of South Columbia 
Street from Franklin Street to the fire hydrant about 500 
feet south of Franklin Street. 

SECTION II. 

All ordinances in conflict herewith are hereby repealed. 

This the 10 day of September, 1962. 

Seconded by Alderman Strowd, and unanimously carried. 

Fluoridation 

No apparent progress had been made in this matter. Alderman Giduz 
urged that the Town voice an opinion to the Attorney General. 

Budget 

Alderman Wager moved the adoption of the following: 

/ AMENDMENT TO BUDGET ORDINANCE 

An Ordinance to Amend the "Ordinance to Appropriate Funds and to 
Raise Revenue for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 1962 and End­

. ing June 20, 1963. 

SECTION I. 

The Budget ordinance adopted July 24, 1962 is hereby amended 
by increasing the appropriation No. 6220, Fire Department by $800 
and decreasing appropriation No. 8000 by $800.00. 

SECTION II. 

All ordinances in conflict herewith are hereby repealed. 

This the 10 day of September, 1962. 

Seconded by Alderman Page, and unanimously carried. 

Out of Town Schools - Garbage 

The Board agreed that $5.00/month/school would be an equitable 
amount to charge Out of Town Schools, and that they 'would normally 
receive 5 days a week, daily pick up. Alderman Giduz made this 
a motion, seconded by Alderman Walters, and unanimously carried • . , 

Appointment to Board of Adjustment 

A letter received from the Orange County Commissioners stated 
that Willis Knight has been appointed on the Board of Adjustment 
(replaces Raymond Andrews) as a County replacement member for the 
term ending July, 1965. 

Fire Chief 

Mayor McClamroch read a letter from Chief John S. Boone, of the 
Chapel Hill Fire Department wherein he stated that because of 
the growing needs of Chapel Hill, he recommended that the Assistant 
Fire Chief, James H. Stewart be advanced to Fire Chief, and that 
he become the Assistant Fire Chief. The Board requested Town 
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Manager to see that a letter of commendation be sent to Chief 
Boone for many long years of service to the Town. 

Thorofare - Special Meeting 

The Mayor requested that a meeting of the Planning Board and the 
Board of Aldermen be set to discuss Thorfare problems. The mem­
bers will be notified. 

Removal of Houses 

The Town Manager stated he believes he has a party who will 
remove the four following houses at no cost to the Town: 
one on E. Rosemary Street (Ranson House), and three on North 
Columbia Street where the New Town Center will be located. 

Sidewalk Policy 

Mr. Peck stated that he has not completed a policy recommendation. 

New Business: 

Alderman Robinson inquired about a sidewalk requested by Mollie 
Purefoy, also said that the sewer line on Gomains was giving trouble. 

Alderman Giduz moved that the matter of the table2Radial Road, be 
removed from the table, seconded by: Alderman Walters. A vote 
resulted in Aldermen Strowd, Wager and Page voting "Nay", and 
Aldermen Walters, Robinson, Giduz, also Mayor JVlcClamroch voting 
"Aye". The motion was carried. The l"'ayor stated his reason for 
voting was that some disposition should be made of the matter, 
as he believes the Public is of the opinion that the action to 
table the road was final disposition, and that the State Highway 
should be definitely advised one way or the other as to the Town's 
wishes. The Board agreed that the University should voice an 
opinion in the matter. No action was taken. 

Alderman Giduz inquired as to the progress being made in removal 
of Out Door Signs, particularly on Pittsboro Road, also about 
the need for cutting of weeds on Country Club Road. 

Alderman Walters asked if street resurfacing has been started, 
Mr. Peck stated that it has been started. 

Alderman Wager inquired as to the results of contacting Collier 
Cobb about purchasing land at the intersection at Estes Drive. 
JV!r. Cobb has offered to give the 15 feet mentioned before, but does 
not want to sell as he does not want to place his building any closer 
to the road. It is hoped that a better intersection can be had 
later. 

Alderman Robinson asked about extending thesidewalk on Church Street 
to McDade Street. It will be done at a later date. 

Adjournment at 10:18 p.m. 

~~w. :·:7JJ 
Mayor 

September 10, 1962 )~ J~ouy Town 
--~-----r~~~~---,r~~~~-Clerk 




